BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

BORN

LEDUC-DONNELLY - Donna Donnelly and Michael Leduc are proud to announce the safe arrival of their son, Calvin Michael born on January 8, 1998, weighing 6 lbs. 15 oz. Proud grandparents are Mrs. Pauline Donnelly, Mr. Philippe Leduc and Aimée, Mrs. Janie Johnson. Great grandparents are Mrs. Aldoma Leduc and Mrs. Mabel Sylvain.

LEITH - Raymond and Sandra (née Buchanan) are proud to announce the birth of their son Justin Raymond, born Feb. 5, 1998 weighing 10 lbs. 1 oz. at Ajax Pickering Hospital in Ontario. A little brother for Peter. Proud grandparents are Ross and Mary Buchanan of Howick and Rhonda Leith of Hemmingford.

DIED

CRETE, Lucien - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown on February 13, 1998, aged 84, husband of the late Marguerite Reid; Survived by his children Normand (Madeleine), Maurice (Leonie), Denyse (Lionel), Robert (Lucille), Lise (Germain) and Danielle, his brother Romuald as well as 13 grandchildren and 15 great grandchildren. Funeral was held on Monday, February 16 at St. Malachie Church, Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

ELLIOTT, Fred - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital on February 11, 1998 at the age of 82 years passed away Frederick John Elliott. Beloved husband of Mary Sutherland. Cherished father of Elizabeth (Gerald McDowell). Special Grandpa of Brian and Pamela McDowell. Dear brother of Anna Elder, Marguerite (William) Arthur, Isabell (late John) Furey and the late Allan (Bessie). Also survived by many nieces and nephews. Funeral service was held from the Chapel of Kelly Funeral Home Inc., 19 Lake, Huntingdon on Friday, February 13, 1998. Interment Hillside Cemetery.

MacFARLANE, Grace Eileen - Daughter of John and Agnes MacFarlane. Peacefully passed away at the age of ninety-one at Donna's Nursing Home on February 9, 1998. Grace was predeceased by sister Mae Jacks, and brothers Donald, William and Roy. She is survived by sister-in-law Irene MacFarlane and many nieces, nephews and cousins. Funeral service was held on February 11 at Kelly Funeral Chapel, 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon, Quebec.

Happy 25th Wedding Anniversary

GWEN & ALAN ELVIDGE

February 24, 1998

We love you both!

The family

DIED

OCENAS, Andrew Sr. - At the Valleyfield Hospital on February 13, 1998, Andrew Ocenas aged 73 years. Beloved husband of Patricia Leuty, dear father of Barbara (Bill), George, Andy (Irene), Robert (Suzanne), the late Tom and the late John, Cherished grandfather of Olivia and Dominic. No visitation. Funeral service will be held Saturday, February 21 at St-Antoine Abbé Church at 2 p.m. in lieu of flowers donations to the Barrie Memorial Hospital would be appreciated. Funeral arrangements by J.M. Sharpe, Franklin Centre.

TAILLEFER, Léo Paul - In Huntingdon on February 11, 1998 at the age of 80 years, passed away Mr. Léo Paul Taillefer, husband of the late Mrs. Desneiges Brunet. He leaves to mourn his friend Mrs. Yvette Latreille, his children Louise (Normand Trépanier), Huguette (Bernard Sauvé), Robert (Ghislaine Daoust) and Diane (Renald Quesnel), 14 grandchildren, 4 great-grandchildren, his brothers and sisters as well as the children of the Latreille family. Visitation was held on Friday February 13 at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay St., Huntingdon. Funeral was held Saturday February 14 at 2 p.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon. Interment, cemetery of same place.

IN MEMORIAM

in memory of a loving father.

Although I miss you still very much after 4 years, I am now grateful that God gave you to me as a father

and that you were strong enough to instill in me your values.

Your loving daughter.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of Daniel Myre wish to sincerely thank relatives and friends for the kind expressions of sympathy shown to us at the time of his death on January 31, 1998 at the age of 64 years. Sincere thanks for cards, flowers, mass offerings and assistance at the funeral. A special thanks to Dr. Vandor and the nurses at the Barrie Memorial their excellent care.

His wife Jacqueline and his children

I would like to thank Simon for taking me to the emergency, and a special thanks to Dr. Brissette and the staff on the third floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for caring for me. Thanks to my friends who visited me while I was in the hospital and after I got home through phone calls and vis-

> Thanks again Eric Rice

We would like to express our sincere thanks to relatives, neighbours and friends for their kind expressions of sympathy, cards and donations at the time of Robert (Bob) Barrette's sudden death. Your thoughtfulness was greatly appreciated. Please accept this as a personal thank you. Nicole B. Pilon

Evelyne B. Dobson